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FW: Committee on Teacher Education - Fast-Track Special Education License in 

Exceptional Needs: Mild Intervention (P-12) Transition to Teaching Initial Licensure 

Program (Online) 

Jensen, Maria <jensen5@indiana.edu >
Mon 12/6/2021 10:50 AM 

To: Education Exec Assoc Dean <ead4educ@indiana.edu> 

From: Shedd, Jill Denise <jshedd@indiana.edu> 

Sent: Friday, December 3, 20215:35 PM 

To: Jensen, Maria <jensen5@indiana.edu> 

Cc: Daley, Sharon Lynn <shdaley@indiana.edu>; Brannan, Ana Maria <brannana@indiana.edu> 

Subject: Re: Committee on Teacher Education - Fast-Track Special Education License in Exceptional Needs: Mild 

Intervention (P-12) Transition to Teaching Initial Licensure Program (Online) 

Maria -

I have done my best to provide the information that you have requested. Technically, this is a 
program change to the Graduate Initial License in Secondary Special Education Exceptional Needs -
Mild Intervention (Fast Track) - htte_s://education.indiana.edu/e_rograms/graduate/_/icensure/fast­
track-secondary_-se_ecial-education-initial-license.html. I have attached a "track changes" document 
to this existing graduate initial license program to inform/complement the program sheet that 
the Committee on Teacher (CTE) approved and that I shared with you. 

This program change has been made in response to significant changes generated by the Indiana 
Department of Education (1 DOE) with respect to a new requirement of schools that teachers in 
special education classes are required to have a special education license, rather than a license in 
another area and/or on an emergency permit. Given the significant shortage of special education 
teachers in the state of Indiana, school corporations have been using a variety of licensed and 
non-licensed individual to meet the needs of children. The I DOE in late spring/early summer 
announced that school corporations no longer could be using an array of individuals in special 
education classes, and the corporations must have licensed special education teachers in these 
classrooms. The IDOE has given school corporations a very short timeline to comply with this 
mandate (based on a federal Department of Education mandate to the state). 

To facilitate meeting this need, the special education faculty re-visited the Graduate Initial License 
in Secondary Special Education Exceptional Needs - Mild Intervention (Fast Track) program. Also, 
given scholarships for candidates studying to earn a special education license available through 
the I DOE, the faculty made the decision to modify the existing graduate special education initial 
license in two ways -- to make it a P-12 license and to modify it into a transition to teaching (T2T) 
program, which required the changes noted at the bottom of the proposal that I sent. 
Additionally, making the program a T2T program opens this special education license opportunity 
to a significantly larger population, rather than a more limited license addition program that 
would be open only to licensed teachers. 

Maria, if you need additional rationale, I would encourage you to reach out to Ana Maria Brannan, 
whom I have copied. She also should be invited to the Policy Council to discuss this program. 
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